
Campus Education Improvement Committee
Agenda/Minutes

February 10, 2021

1. Welcome - Norms
○ Members Present - Derek Zandt, Dana Davis, Amy Newsom, Amy McCuskey, Amy

Jensen, Denise Armstrong, Katy Johnson, Chris Harrison, Lauren Fennell, Deke
Jones, Robin Duley, Kevin Nesmith, Ryan Kahlden, Ben Bridges, Jenni McLemore

2. Campus/District Concerns

If students are not completing the work when they go to Saturday

school, what happens?  They are doing time but still not doing the work.

Answer (Zandt) - If a student does not complete the assigned work
but makes up the seat time by going to Saturday school or tutoring,
then they meet the requirement for TEA Attendance 90% rule.  If
they do the work, they make up the requirement.  If a teacher wants
to give credit for the work in the gradebook, then that will be up to
the teacher.

Not able to use the progress measure test.  Map is not good for Science

and there is no Social Studies test for Map.  Concern is that tests are not

available online, oral accommodations are not an option unless they are

given out loud during the test in the classroom.  Also with students not

testing online, then they do not get to practice online testing regularly.

Answer (Zandt) -  The progress measure assessments were only
suspended for the remainder of the year.  Ms. Newsom gave solutions
to the issue to help finish the year when it comes to testing.  I did
forward the concern to Dr. Averett.  Will report back when given



more information.  Also brought up was MAP for Science.  Does not
relate to the TEKS taught and waste of time.  Mr. Zandt has a
meeting on March 2nd with Dr. Holt to address concerns.

Campus Needs Assessment and Wish List

Answer (Zandt)  - Our March and April meeting will break out in
groups and begin the Campus Needs Assessment.

Warrior Time and Math Groups

Answer (Mr. Jones) - Roll out will be Tuesday and Thursday.  Those
days Math teachers will work with their advisory groups and they
will not report to tutoring.

Calendar Concern and Spring Break

Answer (Mr. Zandt) - It was mentioned that they will look into that
for next year.  It was also mentioned in the principal meeting that
staff are the ones that created the calendars and we all voted as a
district.  District has to follow the Navarro Junior College schedule
due to dual credit classes.

Device Rollout

Answer (Mr. Zandt) - As of last week (February 18th week),
technology delivered 221 laptops for 8th graders and 4 chrome carts.
They are currently getting the other chrome carts ready for
deployment.

3. Adjourn

Future Meetings (4:30)

March 17 April 14


